
 
 

 

No. 01/2023 
 

Your reference Your correspondence of Our reference Date 
  GS/rig/mpt 6 January 2023 
 
 
Candidates for the UEFA presidential and FIFA Council elections at the 47th Ordinary UEFA Congress 
on 5 April 2023 in Lisbon (Portugal) 
 
 
Dear Sir or Madam, 
 
Further to our circular letter No. 35/2022 dated 10 June 2022, we are pleased to inform you that by the 
set deadline of Thursday 5 January 2023, the UEFA administration has received the following candidatures 
for the positions of UEFA President and European members of the FIFA Council: 
 
a) Candidate for the UEFA presidency (for a four-year term) 
 
 Surname First name Country 
1. Čeferin* Aleksander Slovenia 

* standing for re-election 
 
b) Candidates for one FIFA Vice-President position (for a four-year term) (in alphabetical order): 
 
 Surname First name Country 
1. Csányi* Sándor Hungary 
2. Lahti Ari Finland 

* standing for re-election 
 
c) Candidates for the FIFA Vice-President position reserved for the four British associations – i.e. 
England, Scotland, Northern Ireland and Wales (for a four-year term) (in alphabetical order): 
 
 Surname First name Country 
1. Hewitt Debbie England 
2. Martin* David  Northern Ireland 

* standing for re-election 
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d) Candidates for one ordinary member position on the FIFA Council (for a four-year term) (in 
alphabetical order): 
 
 Surname First name Country 
1. Gomes Fernando Portugal 
2. Le Graët* Noël France 

* standing for re-election 
 
e) Candidate for one ordinary member position on the FIFA Council (for a two-year term): 
 
 Surname First name Country 
1. Neuendorf Bernd Germany 

 
In addition, we would like to inform you that:  
  
(i) the UEFA administration will submit the completed eligibility questionnaires for all candidates to FIFA, 
in order for the FIFA Review Committee to carry out the relevant eligibility checks;  
  
(ii) as soon as the results of the eligibility checks are communicated by FIFA, we will send a circular letter 
to inform you accordingly.  
  
Finally, as already communicated in circular letter No. 35/2022, the deadline for the submission of 
candidatures for seats on the UEFA Executive Committee (eight members to be elected for four-year 
terms and one member to be elected for a two-year term at the UEFA Congress in Lisbon) is Sunday 5 
February 2023.  
 
Yours faithfully, 
 
 
U E F A  
 
 
 
 
Theodore Theodoridis 
General Secretary 
 
 
cc 
- UEFA Executive Committee 
- European members of the FIFA Council 
- Honorary members of UEFA 
- FIFA, Zurich 
 


